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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
 
Student Achievement: Northern Metropolitan Region Athletics Finals
Congratulations to all of our students who on Wednesday 31 August and competed in the 
Northern Metropolitan Region Athletics Finals at Meadowglen Athletics Track in Epping. 

Our students competed in 51 individual events and 3 relays which is amazing in itself. The 
efforts of our students place the school 3rd overall out of a total of 46 schools.

Our medal tally was 16 Golds, 4 Silver and 8 Bronze. 

This is an outstanding achievement and in congratulating the students I also congratulate 
our Sports co-ordinator, Bree Pascoe and other staff for the support they provided to our 
students.10

More detailed information can be found in the Sports section of this Newsletter. 

Year 7 Girls Badminton Finals - Northern Metro Region
Six of our Year 7 Girls represented our school at the NMR- Badminton finals. 

Amy Thomson (Everard House), Anouschka Tymms (Stewart House), Abigail Ross (Rutter 
House), Olly Nicholson (Stewart House), Portia Oldfield (Andrew House) and Lillian 
Hughes (Everard House), represented our school admirably.

Whilst faced with some tough competition from the other 7 schools, our girls held their 
own.

Their effort, persistence, determination and resilience needs to be commended.

The team had great fun and were able to make some new friends with girls from other 
schools.

A terrific effort!

A special thank you to Peter Torey for his support and encouragement of the team.

A student report containing more detailed information can be found in the Sports section 
of this Newsletter. 
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General Achievement Test (GAT)
The GAT in its new format ran today on Wednesday 7 September.

All students undertaking a Unit 3/4 sequence of study were required to undertake both 
components of the GAT. VCAL students, for the first time, were also required to undertake 
the first component of the GAT.

Staff have worked hard to familiarise the students with the requirements of the GAT and to 
emphasise the importance of authentic participation.

The students arrived eagerly to complete the assessment and from an administrative 
perspective it seems that all has proceeded as expected. The students seemed happy.

Sitting under exam condition for an extended period of time, has also served as good 
preparation for the upcoming Units 3/4 practice exams in the first week of the term 3 break.

A big thank you to Darren Squires and the senior school team for the organisation of the 
GAT and for managing the variety of special exam conditions for a number of our students. 

R U OK Day
Thursday 8 September is the National Day of action when Australians are reminded that 
every day is the day to ask “are you OK?” and start a meaningful conversation whenever 
they spot the signs (not behaving as they normally would; perhaps they seem out of sorts; 
more agitated or withdrawn; they’re just not themselves) that someone they care about 
might be struggling with life.

R U OK? Has released resources, tips, and ideas to help drive genuine change in workplaces, 
schools and communities. These resources can be accessed at https://www.ruok.org.au/

R U OK? is an Australian non-profit suicide prevention organisation, founded by advertiser 
Gavin Larkin in 2009. It revolves around the slogan "R U OK?", and advocates for people to 
have conversations with others.

On Thursday morning I will be reminding all of our students and staff about the importance 
of the day and in particular the importance of the question R U OK?

In the current climate, I ask you all to keep an eye on each other and if you need help and 
are not sure where to go, please contact the school. We will be able to at least point you in 
the right direction of support that is available for you in the community. 

Celebration of Music Concerts
I wish to extend a personal invitation to you all to attend our Celebration of Music Concerts. 
In the past couple of years the opportunities for our students to peform to a live audience 
have been minimal and these concerts will be a showcase of the talents of both junior and 
senior students.

The concerts will run on Monday 12 September and Thrusday 15 September, both starting 
at 7:30pm In the Nalleijeiring Perfromance Centre.

Tickets sales are open through Trybooking: https://www.trybooking.com/CBOQM

I look forward to seeing you all there in support of our students.

Reminders
Last Day of term 3
A reminder that on Friday 16 September students will be dismissed at 2:30pm. This has 
been customary practice at the end of each term.

I ask parent/carers to ensure that you arrange safe travel home for your child(ren) if their 
normal means of travel is not appropriate on this day.

Mobile Phone Policy
Whilst previously, students have been excellent with following through with the expectations 
surrounding the use of mobile phones whilst at school, of late we have started to see an 
escalation of students not doing the right thing.

I ask parents to remind your child(ren) about the current mobile phone policy. We will 
certainly be reminding the students about their responsibility. However, we need your 
support to reinforce it from home.

The expectations is quite simple and easy to follow. From the first bell of the day 8:55am, 
until the last bell of the day 3:10 pm students must have their mobile phone switched off 
and secured in their lockers. 

No student (unless they have been provided with an exemption) must have their phone with 
them or switched during the day. 

If a teacher required students to bring their phone to class for a class activity, this will have 
been organised with the students prior to that activity and will be valid only for the duration 
of the activity. 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 2022

SEPTEMBER

Thursday 08
•	R U OK Day
•	Senior Drama Ensemble - Eltham High 	
	 Ghoul at 6:30, 7:00 and 7:30
•	 Integrated Studies Sustainability Expo
•	Year 7 Round Robin - Basketball
•	Year 7 Round Robin - Boys Futsal
•	Year 7 Round Robin - Table Tennis
•	Lunchtime Dance - Drama Space

Friday 09
•	Year 11 Outdoor and Enviromental 		
Studies Kayaking Day - Middle Yarra River
•	Year 7 - 10 Studio Challenge - 		
	 Architecture is Everything

Monday 12
•	Celebration Concert 1 - 7:30pm
•	Year 11 Geography Fieldwork

Tuesday 13
•	Year 10 Outdoor Education Bushwalk - 	
	 Mt Kooyoora
•	Year 10 into 11 Leadership Presentation
•	Responsible Serving of Alcohol (RSA) 	
	 Training

Thursday 15
•	Staff vs Student Football Match
•	Celebration Concert 2 - 7:30pm

Friday 16
•	Eltham High School Creativity Showcase

Saturday 17
•	Maroondah Volleyball Tournament

Monday 19
•	Year 12 Psychology - 			 
	 Connect Education Revision Lecture
•	Year 12 Legal Studies - 			 
	 Connect Education Revision Lecture
•	Year 12 Health & Human Development - 	
	 Connect Education Revision Lecture
•	Year History Revolutions - 			 
	 Connect Education Revision Lecture
•	Year Business Management - 		
	 Connect Education Revision Lecture

OCTOBER

Wednesday 05
•	2022 Coding Challenge

Tuesday 11
•	Year 9 - 10 Forensic Science: Crack the 	
	 Covid Case (Online - Part 1)

https://www.ruok.org.au/
https://www.trybooking.com/CBOQM
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Wednesday 12
•	Year 12 Formal at Leonda by the Yarra 	
	 6:30pm
•	 Inter Boys Futsal Finals
•	NMR - Inter Boys Table Tennis
•	Year 8 Interschool Volleyball

Thursday 13
•	Curruculum Day 

Friday 14
•	Choir Masterclass with Louisa Rankin

Monday 17
•	SSV State Athletics

Tuesday 18
•	Year 9 - 10 Forensic Science: Crack the 	
	 Covid Case (Online - Part 2)

Wednesday 19
•	NMR Table Tennis

Thursday 20 - Monday 26
•	Practice Exams

Friday 21
•	Year 7 NMR - Volleyball
•	Year 9 Contemporary Jewellery 		
	 Excursion

Tuesday 25
•	Year 8 NMR - Volleyball
•	 Intermediate Nillumbik Volleyball - 		
	 Round 1

NOVEMBER

Wednesday 09
•	Year 8 State Final - Volleyball

Friday 11
•	Year 7 State Final - Volleyball
•	Symphonic Band Workshop with Jodie 	
	 Blackshaw

Students are aware of the consequences for disregarding the Department of Education and 
Minister’s expectations and it is their responsibility to follow through with what is required 
when asked to do so by a teacher without any further discussion.

Thank you in anticipation of your support with this matter.

VINCENT SICARI, Principal

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
 
Child Safe Policies
We are a child safe organisation that welcomes all children, young people and their families. 
Our school’s Child Safety and Wellbeing Policy demonstrates our commitment to providing 
environments where our students are safe and feel safe. We have no tolerance for child 
abuse and take proactive steps to identify and manage any risk of harm to students in our 
school environments.

Our strategies and governance arrangements are available to the community on the school 
website under Child Safe Policies at this link.

Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey
Thank you to those of you who have already completed the survey. Your opinion is important 
to us.

I ask you to please take the time to complete the survey as your opinions are important to 
us and will contribute to the future management and organisation of our school.

•	 The survey will be conducted online and should take 20 minutes to complete.

•	 The survey can be completed on any internet enabled device (iPad, Desktop or 
Laptop, Smartphone) and is compatible with most browsers.

•	 The survey will be open from Wednesday 25 August to Friday 16 September.

Please be assured that your responses are completely confidential. The survey is conducted 
anonymously, and it is important to us that you complete the survey as honestly as possible.

Please follow the instructions below to complete the survey. NOTE: Only one parent/
caregiver/guardian from your family is invited to complete the survey. When complete, 
please click on the tick button at the end of the survey to submit your answers. Please note 
that the survey will time out after 60 minutes of inactivity.

To complete the survey, simply:

Link		  https://www.orima.com.au/parent

School Name	 Eltham High School

School Pin	 313265

Thank you for taking the time to participate. Your assistance is greatly appreciated.

Questions?

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any general queries about the survey. For 
specific technical or participation-related queries, you may also contact the department or 
the supplier administering the survey, ORIMA Research.

•	 Should you have any technical queries regarding the Parent/Caregiver/Guardian 
Opinion Survey, please do not hesitate to contact ORIMA Research on 1800 654 585 
(toll free), or by email: pos@orima.com

•	 Should you have any participation or survey-related queries, please contact the 
School, or the department by email: school.surveys@education.vic.gov.au.

FRAN MULLINS, Assistant Principal

http://www.elthamhs.vic.edu.au/documents/Information%20and%20Help/Policies/Policy%20-%20Child%20Safe/childsafepolicieslist.php
https://www.orima.com.au/parent
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SENIOR SCHOOL
 
VCE – Term 3 updates: Year 12 Formal 
The Formal will be held on Wednesday 12 October at Leonda by the Yarra, commencing at 
6:30pm. The balance payment for this event is $55 (Total amount $155) and due by Friday 16 
September. 

An additional event will be posted later this term to cover the cost of Year 12 end of year 
celebrations including final day breakfast, activities and Valedictory on the 17 November.

Year 12 Connect Education Revision Lectures 
Monday 19 September – Psychology, History, Legal Studies, Business Management & Health 
and Human Development lectures are available for those students who have pre-paid. 
Lectures will be held at Eltham High School in the lower 100s classrooms. 

Year 12 Practice Exams 
Tuesday 20 September - Monday 26 September Practice Exams (Friday 23 Sept AFL Grand 
Final Public Holiday)

There are 3 Exam session times: 9:00am - 11:45 am / 11:45am - 2:30pm / 2:30 pm- 5:15pm. 

Timetables will be emailed to all Year 12 Students prior to the term break.

The aim of these practice exams are to:

•	 Develop your confidence and familiarity with examinations

•	 Help you to determine what topics you know and what areas you need to concentrate 
on

•	 Provide you the opportunity to apply your learning to exam style questions

•	 Give you a sense for the layout, question style and overall expectations including 
managing your time during an exam.

These exams will be externally marked and provide a valuable experience for the upcoming 
VCAA Unit 3 & 4 examinations. 

Students must enter via the main school entrance and ensure that they arrive 15 minutes prior 
to your exam start. The rest of the school will be locked so students will not be able to access 
any other part of the school during this time. Students are to ensure they take everything they 
need home at the end of Term 3 in preparation to sit these exams. 

Students must ensure they memorise their student code and are familiar with the VCAA 
Examination rules: 

https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/assessment/vce-assessment/Pages/ExaminationRules.aspx

Year 12 SWOTVAC (Study Without Teaching Vacation)
The SWOTVAC will provide students with the opportunity to voluntarily meet with their 
teachers during their allocated class time. Year 12 teachers will be available in their scheduled 
classroom to students who wish to come in and revise for the subject examination. 

SWOTVAC will begin on Friday 14 October and conclude the day before the subjects 
scheduled VCAA examination. 

Upcoming Parent Webinars
Elevate Education: How to Help Your Child Get Ready for the Exam Room

Wednesday 7 September at 6:30pm (AEST) 

Register here: https://get.elevatecoaching.info/au/schoolwebinar

AMANDA SALIBA, Senior School Team Leader

https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/assessment/vce-assessment/Pages/ExaminationRules.aspx
https://get.elevatecoaching.info/au/schoolwebinar
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CAREERS
 
Job Opportunities
Become a qualified Swim Teacher or Lifeguard (minimum age 16years)
This project is to increase the number of qualified Swim Teachers and Lifeguards in 
Metropolitan and is being funded by the State Government. The Vicswim program is run by 
Aquatics and Recreation Victoria (ARV) during the first three weeks of January.

The program offers senior students the opportunity to become a qualified Swim Teacher or 
Lifeguard. The course enrolment would be paid for by this project. They will also assist to 
find a course that is conveniently located.

The only requirement is that the course is completed successfully, and an undertaking is 
given to be available to work on the Vicswim program 2023. This is a commitment of 3 
weeks in January and is a paid position.

The minimum age is 16 years to complete the course, but would be formally qualified once 
they turn 17 years.

More information will follow in coming weeks, however in the interim if you have any 
questions please contact Anne Freedman at afreedman@aquaticsandreacreation.org.au

ROSS PRINGLE, Careers Coordinator

MUSIC
 
Celebration Concerts Tickets on Sale
Tickets for our Celebration Concerts are now on sale. There are two concerts being held. 
Monday 12 September and Thursday 15 September both starting at 7:30pm. 

A list appears below of which ensembles are performing at each concert. 

Tickets sales are open through Trybooking. Please click on, or copy the link to purchase 
tickets. Ticket prices are: $30.00 per Adult and $20.00 per Child, Student and Concession 
tickets. There are 292 allocated seats in the tiered section and 100 general admission seats 
on the floor space. No ticket is required for performers themselves. If you would like your 
child to sit with you while not performing, you will need to purchase a ticket for them.

https://www.trybooking.com/CBOQM

Please note tickets will sell quickly for the concerts. Please purchase your tickets as soon 
as possible to avoid disappointment. Please do not wait to purchase tickets on the night as 
there may not be any tickets left to sell.

Please note the date which your child’s ensemble will be performing:

September 12 Running Order for Celebration Concert 1
7:30pm	 Symphonic Band - Conductor: Rick Keenan

8:00pm	 VCE Music Soloists TBC

8:20pm	 Stage Band - Director: Jordan Murray 

INTERVAL

9:10pm	 Training Band - Conductor: Melissa Baldwin & Rick Keenan

9:30pm	 Training Strings - Conductor: Clare Zabrowarny

9:40pm	 String Orchestra - Conductor: Paul Zabrowarny

10:00pm	 Chamber Strings - Conductor: Tim Veldman

September 15 Running Order for Celebration Concert 2
7:30pm	 Concert Band - Conductor: Brent Mills

7:50pm	 Wind Ensemble - Conductor: Melissa Baldwin 

8:10pm	 Chamber Strings - Conductor: Tim Veldman

8:30pm	 Big Band - Director: Brent Mills

8:40pm	 Jazz Band - Director: Brent Mills

INTERVAL

9:10pm	 Stage Band - Director: Jordan Murray

9:30pm	 Choir - Director: Lynlee Williams

10:00pm	 Symphonic Band - Conductor: Rick Keenan 

PARENT
INFORMATION

GROUNDS COMMITTEE
COMMITTEE MEETINGS AND WORKING BEE DATES

2022
Working Bees

We are always seeking new members 
for our Grounds Committee.

If you would like to get involved 
please contact Anna Panas via email: 

pan@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

Working Bee Dates
Sunday 11 September 

Sunday 16 October 

Sunday 4 December

Working Bee Committee Meeting 
Dates

Thursday 1 September 

Thursday 6 October  

Thursday 24 November

2022
Term Dates

Term 1:
Starts	 1 February

Finishes	 8 April

Term 2:
Starts	 26 April

Finishes	 24 June

Term 3:
Starts	 11 July

Finishes	 16 September

Term 4:
Starts	 3 October

Finishes	 20 December (Dependant on 
Year level)

https://www.trybooking.com/CBOQM
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We will also be running a raffle at each concert. Raffle tickets can be purchased when you 
book your tickets through Trybooking and will also be available to purchase on the night.

For enquiries regarding tickets please contact our Music Secretary, Jane Nicholson at  
nio@elthamhs.vic.edu.au or 9430 5127.

We are looking forward to these two great evenings in our very own Performance Centre. It 
will be wonderful to see live these performances, please come along.

Volunteers Needed - Celebration Music Concerts with EHS Friends of Music
Have you heard of 'Friends of Music'? We are family and friends of Eltham High School's 
Music Program students, and we help run events and raise funds to support the Music 
Program.

The Celebration Concerts are the year’s events that showcase our Music Program ensembles 
and particularly the Symphonic Band and its Year 12 members.

The Concerts will be held over two nights: Monday 12 September and Thursday 15 
September from 7:30pm - 10:30pm.
We are seeking volunteers to help run these two concerts.

We have a number of simple and fun jobs before, during, and after both concerts. 

This is your call to help us support our outstanding Music Program and enjoy the developing 
talents of our students!

Volunteer roles available:
Before the concert:

•	 Raffle preparation.

At one or both concerts:
•	 Front of house/Raffle
•	 Car Parking Attendants
•	 Ushers
•	 Backstage Hands (Experienced)
•	 Backstage Hands (Novice).

How to volunteer:
We use SignUp.com (an online reminder tool) that lets volunteers choose the role and 
timeslot in which they can help.

1.	 Click this link to see our SignUp for the Celebration Concerts: https://signup.com/
go/QxeaXYd 

2.	 Review the options listed and choose the spot you like

3.	 Type in your email address

4.	 Click the button.

You will NOT need to register or make a password on SignUp.com.

•	 SignUp.com does not share your email address with anyone.

•	 If you prefer not to share your email address with SignUp, please email: 
FriendsOfMusic@elthamhs.vic.edu.au and we will add you to our volunteers list 
manually.

•	 If you do sign up, the email you receive to confirm your spot may have advertising 
in it - however you will not receive any other email from SignUp.

If you'd like to know more, email FriendsOfMusic@elthamhs.vic.edu.au to contact our 
Secretary, Natalie Simpson, and we will keep you in the loop.

2022 Music Fees
Please note the 2022 Instrumental Music Fees are now required to be paid in full for all 
Ensembles. Your prompt payment of any outstanding music fees is appreciated.

Payment of the Music Fees can be made by completing and returning the credit card details 
on the form previously emailed to you, or by cash, BPay, credit card by calling 9430 5118 or 
by cheque made payable to “Eltham High School”. If you make a payment via BPay please 
ensure you email accounts@elthamhs.vic.edu.au advising that the funds paid are for music 
fees. If you do not email they may allocate funds to other areas. If you do not know your 
BPay reference number please contact the school’s Revenue Administrator, Jacinta D’Avoine 
on 9430 5118 or by email at accounts@elthamhs.vic.edu.au.

Please do not hesitate to contact Jane Nicholson in the Music Office if you have any queries. 

Jane's telephone is: 9430 5127 or email: nio@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

RICK KEENAN, Director of Music

If you would like to volunteer for our 
canteen in 2022 please send your 
email address and availabilities to our 
Canteen Manager, Carolina Constable 
at: cob@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

Please check the display at the 
Canteen for the daily specials

CANTEEN
ROSTER 

Eltham High School Anthology
When: Friday (Week A) 
Location: Room 302  
Time: Lunchtime
Mel Gaylard
Eltham High School Anthology 
Coordinator

Eltham High School STEM Club
When: Monday (Week B) 
Location: Room 802  
Time: Lunchtime
Kathryn Boysen
Eltham High School Science 
Coordinator

EXTRACURRICULAR 
CLASSES & TUTORIALS

https://signup.com/go/QxeaXYd
https://signup.com/go/QxeaXYd
mailto:cob@elthamhs.vic.edu.au
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DRAMA
 
The Eltham High School Senior Drama Ensemble Present: Eltham High Ghoul
This school is haunted, and the ghosts have something to say.

Join us as we take you on a school tour like no other. Experience ghostly apparitions, 
teachers long dead, and tour guides who just can’t get it together. It’s going to be a hell 
of a time.

There will be two nights: Wednesday 7 September and Thursday 8 September (but each 
night will have multiple shows).

6:30pm, 7:00pm and 7:30pm – max tickets 25 per show. 

Adults $15

Student/Concession $10

Tickets are available through Trybooking: https://www.
trybooking.com/CCKOW

Please note: Audiences per show will be capped at 25. 
More shows may be added

RYAN PATTERSON, Drama Coordinator

SPORT
 
Year 7 Girls Badminton Finals - Northern Metro Region
On 25 August, a team of 6 girls faced 3 different schools in the NMR Badminton finals; 
these are the results. After a number of training sessions, our team was ranked based on 
our skills, and would later be matched with others with the same level of skill from other 
schools. There were 8 different schools, split into two pools and then, based on the pool 
round robin, played off to go on to State Finals.

Each school would play by the rules and when there was only one team left in both pools’ 
groups, the winning teams would play against each other over bragging rights and which 
teams legs hurt more. Our ones and twos were Abigail Ross and Amy Thomson, our threes 
and fours were Portia Oldfield and Olly Nicholson, and our five and sixes were Lilly Hughes 
and Anouska Timms. We started with our ones and twos, who both played one singles 
match and then a doubles; then our three and four, which also had a singles match and 
a doubles, and then 5 and 6 had only a doubles match. We rotated the players for every 
match so game time was shared.

The first school we beat, with mildly sore legs, and our confidence soared. We watched 
the other teams and witnessed some very strong players, especially from Melbourne 
Girls College. We quickly became ‘friends’ with the opposing teams, to maybe learn their 
weaknesses and yet realised they were just really ‘sweet’ and how good they were at 
badminton. At one stage we led all the teams to play ‘around the world’, which was lots of 
fun.

We came close the second round yet unfortunately lost due to just a few points. The 3rd 
round we were smashed’; Abbie had a great match against the opposing number one, and 
just lost due to a 2-point margin (23-21) - way to go Abbie! Lilly had some great shots and 
Olly won 3 out of 4 games. Amy had some great games and come out on second, trying 
to change her tennis technique to a badminton technique. Anouska was great at both 
doubles and singles and instilled great fear in the opposing team… and well, Portia, myself, 
had some really good shots and even went up against a number 1 of another school even 
though I got beaten by a lot. It was fun, and that was good.

In the end it was really fun and we all enjoyed it, Thanks Mr Torey!

Portia Oldfield (Year 7, Andrew House)

PETER TOREY, Sport Teacher

Chess Club
When: Wednesday Lunchtime
Location: Library
Gabriel Piras

Drama
When: Wednesday (Junior)
Thursday (Senior)
Location: 111 Drama Space
Time: 3.20pm - 5.00pm

Scrambled Brains 
Location: Room 420
Monday 3:20 - 5:00pm

Scrambled Eggs
Location: 111 Tuesday 3:20 - 5:00pm
Ryan Patterson, Drama Teacher

StandOUT
When: Wednesday Lunchtime
Location: Room 420
Matthew Hapsberg
StandOUT Leader

French VCE Workshop 
When: Monday Lunchtime
Where: Room 612 

Indonesian Tutorial
Years 7 - 10 at lunchtime 
When: Week A - Thursdays
            Week B - Wednesday
Where: Room 610. 

Year 7 Art Club
When: Wednesday Lunchtime
Where: Room 613
Lisa Foote Year 7 Art Club Coordinator

ELTHAM HIGH SCHOOL CLUBS
WHY NOT GET INVOLVED!

The team relaxing between matches.

https://www.trybooking.com/CCKOW

https://www.trybooking.com/CCKOW
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Staff vs Students
Staff vs Students matches are always a highlight on the school calendar each year and 
thanks to Covid we haven’t been able to hold them in the last 2 years. 

So far this year we have been able to play a Volleyball, Basketball and Netball game with 
Footy still to come at the end of this term. 

The Volleyball match was a little one sided with the students' big gun hitters too powerful 
for the staff to overcome. The students taking victory 2 sets to 0. 

The staff came for redemption in the basketball match and took it up to the students all 
match but a lack of players meant the staff ran out of legs and the game ended in a draw 
with Mr Abrahams hitting a 3 pointer with 20 seconds left to level. Unfortunately for the 
students they couldn’t hit the buzzer beater to take the win. 

The students talked up their chances for the Netball game but came up against a very 
strong staff team that had a point to prove and were never in doubt. The students got blown 
off the court in some fast paced highly skilled netball. 

So, with the series level at 1 win a piece, it all comes down to Thursday 15 September on 
the Football Oval where the students will try and win only their 5th footy match in 20 years.

Seats will go fast so be sure to get in an early and secure your spot.

Northern Metropolitan Region Athletics Finals
On Wednesday 31 August Eltham High competed at the Northern Metropolitan Region 
Athletics Finals at Meadowglen Athletics Track in Epping. We had students competing in 51 
individual events and 3 relays. It was an extremely successful day with the school finishing 
3rd overall out of total of 46 schools with a medal tally of 16 Golds, 4 Silver and 8 Bronze. 

It was also great to see so many amazing individual performances with many athletes going 
home with a bag of medals and qualifying for the SSV State Finals (first place in each event 
and first and second from the 3000m, 1500m and 1500m Walk events progresses through 
to the State Finals).

Ethan Armstrong Bourne (Year 9 Everard House) (2 Gold)
Ally Brooks (Year 9 Everard House) (3 Gold)
Charl Louwrens (Year 11 Stewart House) (1 Gold)
Joseph Maddocks (Year 10 Rutter House) (1 Silver)
Grace Robinson (Year 12 Rutter House) (4 Gold)
Dominica Scaffidi (Year 8 Andrew House) (1 Gold)
Fieke Van Der Kamp (Year 12 Stewart House) (2 Gold)
Sarah Walkley (Year 12 Rutter House) (1 Gold) 
The above students have all earned their sport in the State 
Finals on Monday 17 October along with our gold medal 
winning 15 girls 4 x 100 relay team 
Mabel Duder (Year 9 Rutter House)
Eva Chopin (Year 9 Stewart House)
Summer Priest (Year 9 Stewart House)
Ally Brooks (Year 9 Everard House)
Congratulations to all athletes that competed on the day. Regardless of your results you 
have done Eltham High School and yourself very proud. 

Good luck to all the State finalists. 

BREE PASCOE, Sport Teacher
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VOLLEYBALL
 
Spike Reach Contest
Congratulations to the Eltham students who won the Spike Reach Contest for their year 
levels. Prize packs from Australian Volleyball Warehouse are coming your way.

Audrey Colbert (Year 7, Stewart House) - 54cm

Kyra Meijer (Year 11, Andrew House) - 64cm

Henry Gaundar (Year 12, Stewart House) - 94cm

Vic Junior Open and Australian Volleyball Schools Cup
Students have the opportunity to attend one tournament in Term 4. These events will round 
out the volleyball program for 2022. 

Details for the Vic Junior Open will be sent out soon. Please calendar the 27 - 30 November. 

The second deposit for the Australian Volleyball Schools Cup on the Gold Coast has been 
sent out. 

ANTHONY YOUNG, Volleyball Coordinator

ART
 
Eltham High Arts and Technology Instagram Account
Keep up to date about everything Arts and Technology including upcoming events, 
exhibitions, subject information, plus lots more.

You can join our account at elthamhs.arts.tech

If you don’t have Instagram you can access the account through the following link:

https://www.instagram.com/elthamhs.arts.tech/

Lunchtimes in Room 613 - Art Room:
There are lots of opportunities to engage in art and be creative. Students are welcome to 
attend one or more of the sessions listed below.

Monday Visual Art Leaders Meetings
Students from all levels welcome to work in the art room.

Tuesday Arts Space for all year levels
Bring your lunch and ideas and access support and materials.

Wednesday Year 7 Art Club
Bring your lunch, ideas and access support and materials. It’s a great 
way to meet like minded people.

Thursday VCE Art Students
Use this time to work on your folio and access support and materials

LISA FOOTE, Art KLA Coordinator

WORKING BEE
 
Eltham High School Working Bee - Sunday 11 September
Our Grounds Committee is inviting members of our school community to come along to 
our Working Bee to be held on Sunday 11 September, 2022.
We are seeking volunteers to come in and perform a number of key tasks on the day including 
mowing and brush-cutting, weeding and pruning and movement of planter boxes.

The Working Bee runs from 9:00am until 1:00pm. Morning tea and a BBQ lunch will be 
provided. Attendees will be asked to report to the central courtyard for sign-in and briefing.

If you would like to attend the upcoming Working Bee can you please complete the 
following Microsoft Form by Thursday 1 September, 2022 to advise of numbers and any 
dietary requirements.

https://forms.office.com/r/isCS669jei

https://www.instagram.com/elthamhs.arts.tech/
https://forms.office.com/r/isCS669jei
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Committee Meetings and Working Bee Dates for 2022:  

Meeting Dates Address for Meeting Working Bee Dates

Thursday 1 September Eltham High School 7:30pm 11 September 2022 

Thursday 6 October Eltham High School 7:30pm 16 October 2022 

Thursday 24 November Eltham High School 7:30pm 4 December 2022

ANNA PANAS, Grounds Committee

STUDENT SERVICES
 
Cyberbullying & Cybersafety Webinar
Headspace Greensborough and Austin Health Youth Engagement and Treatment Team 
Initiative (YETTI) will be delivering an information webinar for parents/carers and members 
of the community.

Topic: Cyberbullying & Cybersafety

When & Where: 15 September 2022, 5:30pm to 6:30pm via Zoom

RSVP: via Eventbrite (please note that this webinar has a participant capacity limit due to 
allowing time for discussion)

Cost: Free!

Buses replace trains on the Hurstbridge Line
As part of Victoria’s Big Build, the second stage of the Hurstbridge Line Duplication will 
deliver further improvements, including more train services, less crowding on peak trains 
and better connections to public transport in Melbourne’s north east.

Buses Replace Trains
Buses replace trains on the Hurstbridge Line between Macleod and Hurstbridge from 
8:30pm Tuesday 6 September to last service Monday 19 September, while project works 
take place.

For more information, visit ptv.vic.gov.au or call 1800 800 007. 

Pedestrian Crossing Changes and Greensborough Station Closed 
To enable project works to take place pedestrian crossings will close at Greensborough, 
Montmorency and Diamond Creek stations. There will be changes to how you move around 
the Greensborough, Montmorency and Diamond Creek areas, including pedestrian rail 
crossing closures, to ensure the safety of the community and workers. 

For further details on these impacts visit ptv.vic.gov.au/hurstbridgedisruptions

How will this affect you? 
There will be additional travel time added to most people’s journey.

A range of buses will operate to help make your journey as direct as possible. Please see 
attached brochure for further information.

A number of car park and on-street parking changes will also be in place at stations on the 
Hurstbridge Line to allow for the safe operation of train replacement buses and construction 
works. 

If you need to discuss alternative travel arrangements prior to travelling, or require 
assistance with journey planning, service information and up-to-date timetable information, 
please visit ptv.vic.gov.au or call 1800 800 007.

For other languages visit ptv.vic.gov.au/languages or call 9321 5450. 

For information about the project, visit levelcrossings.vic.gov.au, call 1800 105 105 or email 
contact@levelcrossings.com.au.

We thank you for your patience as we work towards delivering an upgraded transport 
network for Melbourne’s growing population.

ANNA JENKINS,  Student Services

http://ptv.vic.gov.au
http://ptv.vic.gov.au/hurstbridgedisruptions
http://ptv.vic.gov.au
http://ptv.vic.gov.au/languages
http://levelcrossings.vic.gov.au
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Breakfast Club
A free breakfast is provided to students on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday mornings in 
Room 413 from 8:10 until 8:40am.

Breakfast consists of a variety of cereals, fruit and toast.

All students are welcome.

Student Wellbeing has been provided with some Breakfast Packs available to families upon 
request. Please contact Lyn Davis at scho ol or email: dav@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

LYN DAVIS, Student Services

CANTEEN ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
Canteen Announcements 
Due to the rising cost in supplies and production Canteen has made the difficult decision to 
raise its prices again this year. 

This price increase unfortunately includes some of the cheaper items on our menu. 

Please be advised that the following items will carry a price increase from Monday 5 
September due to increase production and suppliers’ cost. 

Hash browns $1.50

Pinwheels $2.00

Dims Sims $2.50

Ham & Cheese Toasty $4.00

Tomato & Cheese Toasty $4.00

All Sandwiches and Wraps $6.00

500ml bottle Lipton Ice Tea $4.20

600ml bottle of Cool Ridge Water $4.20

500ml bottle of Cool Ridge Sparkling Water $4.20

Bulla Icy Poles $1.20

Bulla Ice Cream Cups $1.80

Lemonade Icy Twist $2.00

Paddle Pops $2.20

Cyclones $2.80

Pine-Lime Splice $2.80

Canteen would like to remind students that the best way to ensure that you get what you like 
at lunch is to place a lunch order either before school or at recess. Canteen is open every 
day at 8:30am for recess or lunch order. 

Canteen limits the over the counter sales of hash browns, pinwheels and dim sims to two 
items per person in order to ensure the fair access of all students to purchase the cheapest 
hot items in the Canteen. If you require a larger quantity for lunch or recess place a lunch 
order. Canteen is open every day at 8:30am for recess or lunch order.

CAROLINA CONSTABLE, Canteen Manager
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C
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Pin W
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ich             $5.00 
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 D
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 C
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Sw
eet Things 

 
A

pple C
ake                        $4.00 

C
offee Scroll                   $3.50 

C
aram

el Slice                                $3.50 

 
 

 
 

Sm
arty C

ookies                 $3.50 
Straw

berry &
 C

hocolate 
D

oughnut                        $3.50 
H

edgehog Slice                             $3.50 
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Draft Neighbourhood Character Strategy
Provide your feedback on the first draft of a new  
Neighbourhood Character Strategy developed for Nillumbik.

nillumbik.vic.gov.au  
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5 Aug - 11 Sept,  2022

Creative Minds

Thursday 15 September 

FOOTY DAY

TEACHER v STUDENT 
FOOTBALL GAME

lunchtime on the front oval 

Sausage Sizzle fundraiser
lunchtime - cash only 

sausage - $3.00
2 for $5.00

with onion - extra 50c each
veggie sausage - $4.00 

wear your team colours 
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DISCLAIMER: “Eltham High School does not endorse 
any company, organisation, service or product referenced 

in Community Announcements”


